
CURLEW LANDINGS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 

BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

April 19, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM. 

Meeting was properly noticed, and quorum was established. 

Present: Mike Brooker, Melissa Hale, Alan Camp, Liza Karecki, Dawn Bringe 

Absent: Monica Sykes 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Minutes from March15, 2018 were submitted. Liza made motion to approve, Alan seconded. Minutes 

were unanimously approved. 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Mike reported in absence of Treasurer that balances are as follows: 

Operating Balance: $132k 

Special Assessments Balance: $227k 

Delinquencies are under $10k 

 

We will postpone any additional review of finances. 

 

Unfinished Business 

1. ARC Committee: Rob Olson reports. ARC would like to thank Jeanette Mulcahy for special 

projects. New entrance sign is installed. 

2. Social Committee: Melissa reports. Upcoming events are Memorial Weekend Float Up at Three 

Rooker and Fourth of July. 

3. Additional Board Members: Mike reports that we are always looking for more volunteers. We 

will likely need a new treasurer as our current treasurer has sold her unit and will likely not finish 

out her term. 

4. Structural Repairs: Mike reports. Stucco is finished. There are some patches that need to be 

repaired. Siding is nearly finished and painting moving along. We received an invoice totaling  

$229k from Tom White for work completed through March. This includes stucco and the 70% 

scheduled payment for paint. Stucco was about $129k of that. Mike asked for a 20% reduction for 

adjustments. Tom White will be repairing $1100 of irrigation system damage. 

5. Violation notices have been sent out to homeowners for stucco penetration. No holes may be in 

stucco outside of the entryways or covered areas.  

6. Roof Repairs: Invoice for tarp work has been approved. We selected a different roofing company 

to do the actual repairs; check will be released once a letter is received saying that we have 

satisfied all requirements. So far, from Hurricane Irma damage, we have received $100k from our 

insurance company. This will cover 5 complete roofs and repairs to others. We have contracted 

with a private adjuster to see if we can get additional funds from insurance company. Private 

adjuster is paid on a contingency basis only.  

 

IF this happens, we will be responsible for the 2% deductible PER BUILDING. This is anywhere 

from $15-25k per building. Mike suggests we complete the roofs that are an “emergency” and 

wait to replace the roofs on the “repair buildings” (as per initial findings by insurance company) 

until the rest of the restoration is complete. These estimates are for shingles only. Community 

needs to be aware that companies cannot put shingles over rotten wood, and we have no way of 

knowing if wood is rotten until project is underway. There was discussion about how to move 

forward.  

 

Buildings that were determined by insurance company to have complete roof replacement: both 

sides of Drake, south side of Duchess, building 6 (north end of Walden), and the clubhouse. The 

others are scheduled for repair, with two buildings that received no damage at all.  

7. Clubhouse: Mike led discussion about how to move forward with clubhouse. Bottom line is we 

are sure there is termite and major structural damage. The current budgeted amount for roof and 

paint will not be sufficient to repair the damage. Community and board members discussed 

options:  

1) “Lipstick on the Pig”- Paint it as is (no repairs) so the clubhouse will not be an “eyesore” 

upon entrance to the neighborhood. 

2) “New Pavilion”- Add funds to assessment to demo the building and build a covered pavilion 

and restrooms. 

3) “Deal with it for now”- Leave it as is for now and wait until we get a better idea of our 

financial situation to complete structural repairs. 

 

No decision needed to be made at this point. These are the options.  
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Community members discussed that we will need new roofs in the next 5 years, anyway. In 

addition, a homeowner mentioned selling off the tennis court and property. The issue is that 

selling off the property could take up to two years. Alan reports that the community doesn’t have 

that kind of time. 

 

Discussing the numbers, we are likely looking at a $4,500-$5,000 assessment in the next few 

months. 

 

Mike proposed having an additional meeting in two weeks to re-address these issues and 

assessment options. Next meeting will be Thursday, May 3, 2018. 

8. Owner Survey Regarding Rentals: Melissa reports. Based on the survey, it seems that now is not 

the time to put effort into amending our governing documents regarding the number of rental 

units in the community.  

9. Community discussion about our homeowner’s insurance policies. Dawn reports that 

homeowner’s should carry an H03 policy. NOT AN H06. We are not condominiums, but 

townhomes with a homeowner’s association. Insurance companies can sometimes have a hard 

time understanding this. 

 

New Business 

 

There being no further business to be discussed, it was moved by Mike, seconded by Alan and carried 

with a 4-0 vote to adjourn: Meeting adjourned at 8:33 PM. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Melissa Hale – May 30, 2018.    

 


